ROCK COUNTY, WISCONSIN



Rock Haven Nursing Home P. O. Box 920 Janesville, Wisconsin 53547-0920 608-757-5000 FAX 608-757-5026

URGENT MEMORANDUM

DATE: December 29, 2022

Dear Rock Haven Community Members,

As of December 23, 2022, one additional resident has tested positive for COVID-19. These residents have been relocated to the COVID-19 unit as to limit the spread of the infection.

As of December 23, 2022, six employees have tested positive for COVID-19. These employees are isolated again from Rock Haven at this time.

Due to the spread of the infection, we are strongly recommending that all visitors wear a mask and use hand hygiene prior to entering and leaving the building. Best practice for protecting ourselves and our loved ones from COVID-19 include good hand washing and wearing a mask.

Residents are isolated from other residents to prevent spread. To prevent spread of infection, advanced PPE (personal protective equipment) has been put into place.

Community transmission level remains high currently. We must continue to protect our vulnerable residents. We continue to follow CMS and CDC guidelines. Visitors will continue to be screened prior to entry in the facility. If you are ill, please postpone your visit until you are well.

Regards,

Chelsea Phillips RN IP

Chelsea Phillips

Rock Haven Skilled Nursing Facility

Chelsea.Phillips@co.rock.wi.us (608) 757-5235

Natalia Dalling Td

Natalie Rolling Edlebeck

Natalie Rolling-Edlebeck M.F.A., MSW Major, United States Army (retired) Licensed Nursing Home Administrator Rock Haven Skilled Nursing Facility Natalie.RollingEdlebeck@co.rock.wi.us (608) 757-5076